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Three Mile Island at Ten: ~ Decade of Delay, Deceit and Danger
by Eric Epstein

Three Mile Island marked the beginning of the end for
commercial nuclear power in America. The accident ignited a
fierce national debate over the viability of nuclear power as a
safe, reliable and economic energy source. Many communities
successfully used the accident as a catalyst to oppose
construction and licensing of nuclear generating stations. Yet
for the TMI community, the nightmare that began early in the
morning of March 28, 1979, lingers and continues to pervade the
qulaity of life iof central Pennsylvanians.

During the accident General Public Utilities (GPU) reported
that monitors went off stack, filters became clogged and
radiation monitoring devices were "missing". Just how much
radiation was released at the time of the accident is unclear. In
1984, Or. Jan Beyea noted in his review of dose assessments at
TMI, that dose estimates to the whole body range "from 276 to
63,000 person-rem delivered to the general population within 50
miles". He observed doses from radioiodine released is from 15 to
30 curies, and doses from radiocesium is ..... suspect because too
many readings from different sites show exactly the same value."

In order to maintain a better accounting of radiation
released from TMI, the community has fought for improved
radiation monitoring. Last year two studies commissioned by the
TMI-Public Health Fund criticized the existing off-site,
radiation monitoring systems around TMI. A third report released
by the Fund, maintained that monitoring systems in place at
nuclear power plants throughout the country, including TMI, are
"inadequate". However, the Fund has consistently refused to
purchase any equipment that would enhance or upgrade off-site,
radiation monitoring.

The amount of radiation that escaped from TMI during and
after the accident is unclear. However, there is a clear and
discernible pattern among area residents who suffered adverse
physical, and psychological health effects as a result of the
accident and its aftermath.

In a study released August, 1987, James Rooney and Sandra
Prince-Embury of Penn State-Harrisburg, reported that chronically
elevated levels of psychological stress exists among Middletown
residents since the accident. The study also noted, "Residents
who have lost faith in experts may feel as though no one is
really in control of this complex and potentially hazardous
technology or that those who could exert some control cannot be
trusted to do so." Another study released in August, 1985 linked
TMI-related stress with immunity impairments. Marc Schaeffer, a
psychologist at the Uniformed Services University of ~he ~l~h .
Sciences in Bethesda, Maryland, observed that urin~'~' - -- - -"JI
tests showed neighbors of TMI also had increases i s~p ~~

related hormones and reductions in various disease.' rrrq---~.
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cells in their immune system. The report also stated that
Middletown residents reported feeling considerably more stress
and helplessness because of the fear of another accident. As
early as 1983 Baum, Gatchel and Schaeffer noted that, "The
re~ults of the present investigation indicate that residents of
the TMI area exhibit more symptoms of stress almost 1 1/2 years
after the accident than do people living under different
circumstances."

Many people in central Pennsylvania reported similar symptoms
of radiation exposure during late March and early April, 1979.
Over two hundred area residents have been interviewed by Mitsuru
Katagiri and Aileen M. Smith-Katagiri. Their records indicate
hundreds of people experienced a strong metallic taste in their
mouths; dryness of the mouth and throat; hot sensation of the
skin, often resulting in sunburn; irritation, burning and tearing
of the eyes; tight chests; shortness of breath and burning in the
lungs; nausea, vomiting and diarrhea.

The Katagiris drew parallels between the TMI accident and
the bomb blast victims. During the first few days of the
accident, the people around TMI saw certain phenomena; they felt
and tasted things. Those things have been described before by
servicemen who have witnessed atomic blasts and by the residents
around the nuclear weapons testing grounds in Nevada. The human
experience in all three places have undeniable parallels. The
livestock problems experienced by ranchers in Nevada and Utah -
the rash of unexplained deaths, the leap in stillbirths and
delivery problem, the cancer rate among animals -- are the same
problems that have plagued livestock and domestic pets in the
area around TMI.

Presently there are over 2,000 unresolved health suits filed
against the designers, builders and operators of Three Mile
Island Unit-2 for health problems caused by the accident. The
suits include fatalities, and encompass area residents, utility
employees and representatives of the media who covered the
accident. In September, 1988, GPU asked that the cases be moved
to federal court, claiming the Price-Anderson Act established a
compensation plan for individuals harmed as a result of a nuclear
accident. However, there are twelve test cases scheduled this
year for a jury trial in Dauphin County Court. The plaintiff and
defendants will each present six cases.

To.date, numerous health suits have been settled out of
court for an indeterminate amount of money. The largest award was
for $1.1 million for a child born with Down~s syndrome.

While the debate over TMI health effects rages, the crippled
reactor is still being cleaned up. Scientists continue to revise
information about the details of the accident as the removed core
materials are studied in detail at the Department of Energy's
(DOE) labratory in Idaho. It is now widely accepted that
temperatures rose well above 5,000 degrees Fahrenheit. Seventy
percent of the core was damaged, almost half melted, and



approximately 20 tons of molten materials plunged to the bottom
of the reactor vessel.

The entire core is scheduled to be shipped to the DOE's
Idaho National Engineering Laboratory (INEL) for "research". As
of January 1989, 18 rail shipments of TMI waste have made the
2,400 mile odyssey across 10 states • Many states, municipalities
and citizens are concerned about the transportation of highly,
radioactive waste debris. The transportation route passes through
several large population centers including Pittsburgh and St.
Louis. There has already been several derailments and other
mishaps involving the TMI casks. Several U.S. senators are
pressing the DOE to change the route, and reconsider the legality
of an agreement the Department has with GPU to store the entire
damaged core at INEL.

Not all of the waste is being shipped off-site. As a result
of the accident, and subsequent clean-up efforts, 2.3 million
gallons of radioactive water have accumulated on-site. The
accident-generated water contains the radioactive isotopes
tritium, cesium and strontium. GPU, with the NRC staff's
blessing, wants to evaporate this radioactive water directly into
the environment. The Susquehanna Valley Alliance (SVA) and TMI
Alert are intervening before the NRC's Atomic Safety and
Licensing Board (ASL&B) to prevent the mass boil-off. On a
February 3, 1989, the ASL&B approved GPU's evaporation plan.
SVA/TMIA will appeal the decision.

GPU recently announced that they were prematurely
mothballing Unit-2 before the plant was fully decontaminanted or
decommissioned. GPU's plan, called Post-Defueling Monitored
Storage (PDMS), would leave some parts of Unit-2 highly
radioactive, while most of the plant would be contaminated with
lower levels of radioactivity. Since the radioactive materials
are unevenly dispersed and not housed in containers, TMI-2 would
become an unstable radioactive waste site in the middle of the
river. Thus far, GPU has failed to outline how they are going to
pay for the cleanup when they resume cleanup operations in 30 to
90 years. (The ongoing cleanup that was supposed to be completed
by 1982 at a cost of $300 to $400 million has ballooned to nearly
$1 billion). In addition, as soon as this phase of the "cleanup"
begins, GPU intends' to dismantle their most sensitive radiation
detection mechanism, i.e. the Reuter-Stokes monitoring system.
PDMS has· already been opposed by an 8-2 vote of the NRC's TMI
Advisory Panel.

The cleanup is only one part of the TMI saga. For six-and-a
half years citizen groups and elected officials fought the
restart of TMI-l. The long and exhaustive battle ended on October
4, 1985, at the Supreme Court. Three Mile Island Unit-1 was
allowed to resume operation despite the shameful history of
General Public Utilities. GPU created conditions under which the
worst commercial nuclear accident. in this nation's history
occurred 1 during the accident, company officials withheld critical



information from state and federal officials as to its
seriousness so that protective action for the community at risk
was not properly considered; just over a year after the accident
the company illegally vented 43,000 curies of radioactive
krypton-8S and other radioactive gasses directly into the
atmosphere; after the accident, cheating by a senior plant
manager was covered up; company officials harassed and
intimidated clean-up workers who reported safety violations; the
company was the first and only NRC licensee ever criminally
convicted under the Atomic Energy Act.

Ten years after the accident, the people who live around
Three Mile Island have endured a decade of delay, deceit and
danger. Today the people are faced with an incomplete and stalled
cleanup; evaporation of 2.3 million gallons of radioactive water;
the abandonment of the most sensitive atmospheric radiation
detection system: the operation of an inherently flawed reactor
by a convicted felon; continued psychological stress and the fear
of never knowing how much radiation has been released and who was
been affected •••
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